
NEWSLETTER OF THE FLORIDA GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION 

The Green Sheet is the official communications newsletter of the Florida Golf Course Superintendents Association. The purpose of the 
publication is to aid members with current, up-to-date, news-related items which can benefit the good of the Association. A special thanks must 
be given to Estech Fertilizer Co. for their advertising support to cover operating expenses. 

1988 FLORIDA THE BEST 
GOLF WEEK 

IS HERE! 
April 3rd through April 9th has been 

designated as FGCSA 1988 Florida Golf 
Week. 

Over $22,000 has been raised during the 
past two years through the efforts of 
dedicated superintendents who have held 
various fund raising events at their respective 
clubs. It is worthwhile to note that we are 
talking about approximately 50 superinten-
dents at only 50 separate golf clubs! Can you 
imagine how much more money could be 
raised for research if more superintendents 
were willing to support Florida Golf Week? 

It is really a simple format. The golf club 
sponsors a closest to the pin contest, blind 
bogey tournament, putting contest, or 
whatever type of fund raising event you, the 
superintendent feels is appropriate for your 
particular golf club. The funds raised are 
then sent to the FGCSA for presentation to 
the Florida Turfgrass Association's FGCSA 
Endowment Fund which we initiated in 
1987. 

So please get together with your club 
professional today to decide an appropriate 
date during Florida Golf Week to hold a fund 
raising event at your club. Remember, it is 
one of the only times that the individual golf 
member is able to contribute to turfgrass 
research. 

For posters and additional information or 
assistance, please call Joel Jackson, 1988 
FGW Chairman, at (305) 828-3663, or the 
FGCSA office (305) 692-9349. • 

YET! 
The 59th International 

Golf Course Conference 
Breaks All Records 

No, this is not your practice putting green, 
rather this is one of the more innovative 
equipment display booths. 

Note the detail of the aerified carpet 
complete with plugs. 

See page 4 for more details on the 
conference. 

President's Message 
The GCSAA conference and show at 

Houston, Texas was well attended by 
interested and concerned golf course 
superintendent's, club owners, commercial 
distributors, company representatives, club 
owners, commercial distributors, educators, 
and everyone else associated with the golf 
course turfgrass industry throughout the 
State of Florida. 

All agreed this conference and show was 
the best and largest to date with 13,000 + 
attending. 

Florida was well represented by superin-
tendent's serving on GCSAA committees 
and as speakers on the educational 
program. 

The educational programs, the equipment 
and product display at the George Brown 
Convention Center was the largest to date 
and was first class. 

The educational seminars were excellent 
and well attended. The programs on 
southern turf management and environmen-
tal issues was most timely, interesting, and 
informative. We must become more involved 
with the associations controlling pesticides 
as we are vitally concerned with their safe 
usage. Strict regulations are here to stay 
and will become even more restrictive in the 
very near future, especially in Florida as 
rapid growth and development further taxes 
our natural resources, especially water 
resources. 

We must communicate these critical 
issues to our owners or club officials and 
strongly recommend that all safety proce-
dures involved in the safe use of pesticides 
by law as implemented. 

Our industry as a whole has a good 
record of concerned involvement and 
compliancejwith all laws that effect our 
environr 

I kno\^ ¿erintendent's and club 
officials |e ly concerned with all 
pesticide ; they should be. But let's 

inued on page 6) 



EDITOR 
Mike Bailey 

16379 Country Lake Circle 
Del ray Beach, Florida 33484 

(305) 499-8480 (Recorder) 

SECRETARY 
Mrs. Marie Roberts 

1760 N.W. Pine Lake Drive 
Stuart, Florida 34994 

(305) 692-9349 

PUBLISHER 
Printers Choice, Inc. 

1845 S.W. 4th Avenue, A-4 
Del ray Beach, Florida 33444 

(305) 276-8339 

CIRCULATION 
The Green Sheet is a bi-monthly FGCSA, 
Newsletter printed as follows: Jan./Feb., 
Mar./Apr., Sept./Oct., Nov./Dec. The Green 
Sheet is designed to be a current, up-to-
date newsletter as compared to the "Florida 
Green"* (an educational communication 
magazine.) Each issue produces a total 
printing volume of 1500. 1150 issues are 
mailed to 9 local chapters via FGCSA 
Secretary Marie Roberts, the balance is 
mailed to media GCSAA chapter newsletter 
editors, I FAS, commercial representatives 
and other upon request — contact secretary. 

FINANCIAL SUPPORT 
The 1986-1987 GCSA Green Sheet operating 
budget for issues Sept./Oct. thru July/Aug. 
is being financially supported by: 

Estech Fertilizer Incorporated 
2121 3rd Street S.W. 

Winter Haven, Florida 33880 
(800)282-9588 

Advertisers play an important role to the 
success of this newsletter. Because of their 
advertising support, The Green Sheet is not 
a financial burden to the FGSCA. 

CRITERIA 
All material submitted for printing will be 
edited per the discretion of the editor. 
Material must be typed or clearly printed. All 
photos must be black and white (color 
photos reproduce poorly for this text. Items 
submitted must be deemed fit for the good 
of the association. 

DEADLINE 
All material must be submitted prior to the 
2nd Friday of the proceeding issue, i.e. Apr. 
15th for the May/June issue and June 15th 
for the Jul./Aug. '88 issue. 

NEXT 
EDITOR'S 
DEADLINE 

MEMBER OF EAP 

APRIL 15th 
Don Hearn, GCSAA president, addresses the FGCSA board meeting. 

Vice President 
Director of Publications 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Immediate Past President 
Nominations/Awards 

Executive Secretary 
Membership Services 
Employment Referral 
Membership Directory 

Florida Green Editor 

Florida Green Editors Assistant 

Green Sheet Editor 

Fund Raising 

Public Relations: 
1) Superintendent Promotion . 

2) Television Promotion 

Education 

GCSAA 

Voting Delegate 

FTGA 

Research 

Golf 

Membership & By-Laws 

Certification 

Long Range Planning 

Crowfoot 

POA Classic 

Advisory Committee 

Dan Jones, CGCS (305) 793-0069 

Irene Jones (305) 793-2497 

Mike Bailey (305) 499-8480 

Joel Jackson, CGCS . . . (305) 828-3663 

Mark Jarrell, CGCS (305) 965-0046 

Kevin Downing, CGCS . (305) 283-7500 

Tom Burrows, CGCS . . . (305) 746-8911 

Cecil Johnston (813) 962-3018 

Don Delaney, CGCS . . . (813) 867-1191 

Mark Jarrell, CGCS (305) 965-0046 

Mark Henderson (305) 965-6316 

Joe Ondo, CGCS (305) 657-7565 

Cecil Johnston (813)867-1191 

Dick Blake, CGCS (305) 997-0408 

Ray Hansen (305) 367-2312 

Joe Ondo, CGCS (305) 657-7565 

Steve Ciardullo (813) 992-0589 

John Foy, USGA (305) 546-2620 

Joel Jackson, CGCS . . . (305) 828-3663 

Reed LeFebvre (813) 752-1524 

Marie Roberts (305) 692-9349 

President Dick Blake, CGCS 

Cecil Johnston . . . 



FCCSA BOARD MEETING 
New Jacket, New Directory, OLD BLAKE 

The 1988 FGSA Board Meeting was held 
on Sunday, February 7, 1988, in the Hyatt-
Regency Hotel, Houston, Texas. President 
Dick Blake opened the meeting with a 
moment of silence for William Wagner, Otto 
Schmeisser, and Dr. G Horn. 

TAX EXEMPT STATUS: Joel Jackson 
reported that several chapters have not sent 
in their year end Financial Statements. Any 
chapter which does not comply with this 
regulation will be unable to use the FGCSA 
Tax Exempt number. 

GOVERNMENT REGULATIONS: Cecil 
Johnston gave a report on hazardous 
waste, governmental regulations, and water 
management. He noted that since there is 
no site for hazardous waste disposal in 
Florida, he will investigate the alternatives 
presently available. A discussion was held 
regarding the possibility of hiring someone 
to attend Water Management District 
meetings and other related environmental 
concern seminars. It was felt that this may 
be appropriate in the near future. 

FGCSA JACKET: The FGCSA has adopted 
a new light green blazer as the official 
FGCSA jacket. More details will be 
available. 

RESEARCH: A discussion was held regard-
ing USGA Greens versus non-USGA spec 
greens. The FTGA is expected to hold a 
seminar on this subject at the 1988 
conference. The FTGA has awarded a grant 
to the University of Florida to study better 
quality Bermuda Grass/Bent Grass. They 
are also willing to fund short-term research 
projects and are seeking suggestions from 
any superintendent for this type of project. 

Texas A&M is releasing a new heat tolerant 
Bent Grass. They are in need of 550 square 
feet of green space for this project. If 
interested, please call Tom Burrows, 
Education Chairman. 

THE GCSAA is targeting their research 
towards safe chemical use rather than 
trying to solve regional problems. Ray 
Hansen noted that an individual can 
become a member of the GCSAA's Golden 
Key Club with $100 donation. Don Hearn, 
President of the GCSAA, thanked the 
FGCSA for our fund raising projects and 
was very appreciative of the $6,000 that we 
are presenting to the GCSAA Scholarship 
and Research Committee. Dan Jones 
presented him with a bound copy of the set 
of 1987 FLORIDA GREEN magazines and a 
framed picture of the latest FLORIDA 
GREEN cover depicting the Houston 
Conference. 

Dan Jones stated that the FLORIDA 
GREEN and the GREEN SHEET will be 
professionally screened by a journalism 
professor for a nominal fee. 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR: Marie Roberts 
reported that the 1988 Membership Directory 
has been mailed to FGCSA superintendents. 
It is up to the individual superintendent to 
inform the FGCSA office of any change in 
mailing address. 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE: Tom Mackanos 
reported on the USGA Turfgrass Information 
File at Michigan State. For $75.00 a year, an 
individual can call the File directly and 
receive a printout listing articles that are 
registered with the File on any particular 
turfgrass subject. 

FTGA CONFERENCE: It was suggested 
that the FTGA use an Evaluation Form 
similar to the GCSAA for all workshops and 
seminar speakers. It was noted that the 
workshop rooms are over-crowded but 
Mark Jarrell stated that this was due to cost 
factors. Don Kooyer stated that the North 
Florida chapter is lobbying to have the 
FTGA Conference moved to Jacksonville in 
the near future. 

Ray Hansen, spurring tne new "official 
FGCSA blazer." 

SEMINARS: Tom Burrows announced that 
the FGCSA will sponsor seminars at the 
POA Annual and the Crowfoot Open this 
year. There will be a Bent Grass, part II 
seminar sometime around the first week in 
September. 
BY-LAWS: As a result of our recent By-Law 
change, the annual meeting of the FGCSA 
will be held at the Crowfoot Open in August. 

PUBLIC RELATIONS: The FGCSA will 
purchase a copy of the GCSAA cassette 
tape, "Golf at its Best" for use by local 
chapters. 

FUND RAISING: Joel Jackson is the 
Chairman of the 1988 Florida Golf Week 
Fund Raising Program. 

FTGA RESEARCH FOUNDATION: Bob 
Yount would welcome any opportunity to 
speak to any golf club or related group on 
any scale. 

GOLF: The FGCSA #1 team finished the 
GCSAA Golf Tournament in a tie with 
Carolina's. (See related article in this issue 
for details). 

MEMBERSHIP: THE FGCSA will waive any 
fees for the last three months of the fiscal 
year to any assistant superintendent whose 
superintendent is already a member of the 
FGCSA. 

CROWFOOT: The 1988 Crowfoot will be 
played on the new course at Grand Cypress 
sometime during the beginning of August. 

LONG RANGE PLANNING: Ray Hansen 
suggested that the scope and responsibilities 
of the FGCSA Executive Secretary be 
expanded to include local chapter activities 
such as typing and distribution of minutes 
and local newsletters. The Board agreed 
with the concept but decided that this was 
an Executive Committee decision. 

The FGCSA will distribute crests embossed 
for Directors, Committee Chairmen, and 
Editors. The FGCSA will provide CGCS 
crests for all newly certified superintendents 
who purchase the new FGCSA jacket. 

Candidates are needed for the GCSAA 
Board from the state of Florida. We would 
like to have a representative on the GCSAA 
Board in time for the 1990 Conference and 
show in Orlando. 

DESK TOP PRINTING: Dan Jones suggest-
ed that the FGCSA look into purchasing a 
desk top printer to be used for the FLORIDA 
GREEN, GREEN SHEET and local chapter 
newsletters. 

The next FGCSA Board meeting will be held 
at the POA Annual in May • 



HOUSTON '88 COWBOYS 

The unveiling of the new Jacobsen LF-100, draws a large crowd of curiosity. 

A flymo mates with a water hog. 

Tom Burrows knew he should have 
washed his Houston souvenier T-shirt in 
cold water only. 

New chemical products were being tested (even on the floor). 

Eb Steineger (2nd from right) recipient of the 1988 GCSAA 
Distinguished Service Award. 

(We're not sure who are the other guys.) 'Is she live? Or is she Memorex. 



AND SUPERINTENDENTS 

Keeping up with the Jones'. 

Why are these guys leaning so forward? 

Something new and exciting — the Toro aerifier. 
—5— 

Mark Jarrell rides the famous bull at 
G il ley's. 

Dan Jones (rear) has thoroughbred 
(anonymous) in control. 

Look ya'll The Green Sheet is everywhere, 
even on the streets. (Editor was found 
peddling The Green Sheet in Houston) 



PRESIDENTS MESSAGE.. .Con't. from page 1 

be realistic and consider FACTUAL INFOR-
MATION even if a few facts spoil a good 
story. 

Always remember that people, even us 
golf course superintendent's and golfers are 
still a part of the environment and involved 
in the ecology of life. 

My evaluation of this years GCSAA 
conference and show is the same as our 
own Florida GCSA. Increased growth, 
progress, involvement and commitment by 
our members, PROFESSIONALISM. 

"More Florida superintendent's are be-
coming involved in both GCSAA and 
Florida GCSA and more want to be involved 
as we prepare for Orlando in 1990" 

Our Florida GCSA board meeting was 
well attended, very positive and productive. 
Just like the GCSAA our association grows 
more progressive and professional thanks 
to those concerned members who contribute 
their time and talents to the advancement of 
our goals towards improved standards for 
the entire golf and turfgrass industry and 
our profession. 

P.S. Yes, even the bus service at Houston 
was good. • 

DAVE OLIVER 
STRIKES AGAIN 

The Woodlands Inn, King wood Country 
Club, and Raveneaux Country Club hosted 
the 1988 GCSAA Men's and Women's Golf 
Championships in Houston, Texas. Condi-
tions were not ideal as rain interrupted play 
the first day and cool temperatures greeted 
all golfers the second day to test their 
shotmaking skills. 

In the team competition, Florida's#1 team 
and Carolina's #1 team tied for low gross 
honors. Florida's #1 team was awarded the 
first Frank Lamphier annual trophy for low 
net team and Carolina's #1 team was 
awarded the low gross trophy. The Florida 
#1 team consisted of Fred Klauk, Glenn 
Klauk, Gary Smith, and Joe Ondo. Florida's 
#2 team won fourth low net. 

In individual competition, Dave Oliver 
won his second individual title shooting a 
pair of 73 to edge Fred Klauk and Michael 
Orren by two strokes. Other Florida 
superintendents who won prizes were Hal 
Hicks, 5th low net and Gary Smither, 7th low 
net in the Green Flight; Fred Klauk, 1st low 
gross, and Steve Wright, 6th low net in the 
Black Flight. In the long drive competition, 
Dave Oliver and Tim Hiers finished first and 
second to win a set of irons and a driver for 
their efforts. 

A special thank you goes to the South 
Texas GCSA for being great hosts and for a 
job well done. 

Joe Ondo • 

When Certified 
Knocks 

At Your Door 
For all of you interested in being a 

Certified Golf Course Superintendent, I . 
would like to give you some ideas of what to 
expect when your two attestors pay you a 
visit. This of course is part of the 
certification program and the attestors 
must be certified. You have the choice of 
which two superintendents will be making 
the visit. The GCSAA will give you and your 
attestors a question and answer sheet 
covering different aspects of your career. 
How long have you been a superintendent, 
previous work experience, schooling, your 
involvement with the local and national 
association, your present budget and other 
related areas. After these questions have 
been answered your next step is to have a 
walk through your maintenance building. 
This includes inspection of equipment, 
offices, fertilizer and pesticide storage, 
pump stations and controllers. After this 
was completed I had two electric carts 
ready to go for the golf course visit. We 
went hole by hole to look at greens, tees, 
fairways, roughs, sand traps, etc. We also 
looked at the clubhouse area and nursery. I 
found this to be a very rewarding 
experience. You are in the company of two 
highly respected Certified Golf Course 
Superintendents and many topics are 
covered. We exchanged ideas of different 
turf grasses, chemical usage, fertilizer, 
heights of cut, shade problems, drainage, 
different types of mowing procedures, 
equipment and much more. You can 
expect the visit to last around two hours. I 
felt we all had constructive ideas to 
contribute to each other. This visit can be 
conducted before or after your written test. 

Your next step is to compile all your 
study material and notify GCSAA three 
weeks in advance of the test date. The 
attestors gave me a great deal of 
encouragement and suggested I should 
not be upset or discouraged if all the 
sections were not passed. Many of the 
applicants did not make it on their first 
attempt. 

After my attestors left, I sat down in my 
office and had a good feeling deep down 
inside of what I am trying to accomplish. It 
made me proud to be a golf course 
superintendent and to be associated with 
such fine gentlemen. 

Thank you Richard Blake and Glen 
Klauk. 

Well, it's time to hit the books! 
Kenneth T. Andersen 

Superintendent 
Broken Sound Golf Club 

P.S. Congratulations Ken! Since writing 
this article, Ken has just become certified. • 

WALT: Florida's 1st 
Eight Florida superintendents became 
certified during 1987. They are Ken 
Anderson, Jim Branstrom, Bobby Harding, 
Randal Hooper, Joel Jackson, Al Ross, 
Wiliam Wright, and Scott Zakany. 

Hot off the press for 1988, Walt McMahon, 
Palm Beach chapter — passed the GCSAA 
Certification Test at the Houston Conference 
He becomes our first Florida superintendent 
to become certified in 1988. He advises all 
certification candidates to request informa-
tion from National and to pay particular 
attention to the Financial Management and 
Turfgrass Management Sections. 

Congratulations to all our newly certified 
superintendents. • 

Golf Course 
Superintendent 

Available 
Daniel L. Hall Jr. C.G.C.S. 

9765 Kentucky Street 
Bonita Springs, FL 33923 

Write or call: (813) 992-2896 
Will send resume on request. 

DR. G. C. HORN 
MEMORIAL FUND 

ESTABLISHED 
An unanimous vote of the FTGA Research 
Foundation Board of Directors during the 
December meeting, established a memorial 
fund to honor Dr. G. C. Horn. A committee 
headed by Mr. Ralph White and Mr. David 
Barnes is being formed to contact all former 
students and associate of Dr. Horn to inform 
them of the opportunity of contributing to 
this memorial. 

Donations currently received to open this 
fund include $10(30 from Ralph White; $545 
from Helena Chemical and Ag Resources 
(CIBA GEIGY makes this money available 
from the sales of Subdue) and $100 from E. 
Ray Jensen. 

Donations may be sent to the Florida 
Turfgrass Research Foundation, 302 S. 
Graham Avenue, Orlando, FL 32803. 
Checks should be marked for G. C. Horn 
Memorial Fund. 

Best Regards, 

Robert J. Yount, VP of Development 
Florida Turfgrass Research Foundation • 



In Memory; 
Bill Wagner 

Otto Schmeisser 
We lost two great individuals in the turf 
industry just recently: Otto Schmeisser, golf 
course superintendent at the Everglades 
Country Club in Palm Beach passed away 
on January 26th 1988. so fitting for that 
Tuesday to ironically be the day of the 
month for the Palm Beach Chapter Golf 
Course Superintendent Association meeting 
Otto was the son of the famous Hans 
Schmeisser, a leader in our turf industry, for 
which the Hans Schmeisser Scholarship 
Award is presented annually at the FTGA 
conference in Tampa, for a turf grass 
student at Lake City C.C. 
Otto was the superintendent at the Ever-
glades Country Club for the past ten years 
where upon he was also the superintendent 
for ten years respectively at both the Indian 
Creek Golf Club in Miami Beach and the 
Gulf Stream Country Club in Delray Beach. 
Otto is survived by his wife Trudy and four 
daughters Chris, Katie, Karen and Kim. 
He will be missed by all of us. 
On another sad note we also lost another 
great leader in our industry, Bill Wagner. Bill 
had fought a long hard bout with cancer and 
passed away on Friday, January 29 1988. 
Bill had been the Golf Course Superinten-
dent for Tequesta Country Club for the past 
27 years, the Past President of the Florida 
Golf Course Superintendent's Association, 
and Past President of the Florida Turf Grass 
Association. 
Bill was the kind of fellow when you would 
walk up to say, "hello, how are you" he would 
always smile and respond, "just fine, how are 
you". Even if he was in great pain, he always 
turned the topic over and talked about the 
more positive things in life. 
As a member of our family's church in 
Tequesta, I remember Bill coming to our 
house on a social call one afternoon, 
because our father had just been in the 
hospital. (We did not even know him as a 
golf course superintendent but rather as a 
friend in the community.) Ironically, my 
brother David, later on worked for Bill 
part time on weekends changing cups, 
before he pursued a golf course career 
along with myself. Now as we look back 15 
years, we remember him as both a leader in 
the turf industry and a leader in the 
community as well. 
Bill is survived by his wife Joan and two 
daughters, Susan Early and Peggy Wagner. 
A great loss to our community and we are 
saddened. 
Respectfully, The Editor 
Mike Bailey 

• 

USGA® 
GREEN SECTION 
CONFERENCE 
In cooperation with the Florida Golf 
Course Superintendents Association 
and the Florida State Golf Association 

April 21, 1988 
JDM Country Club 
PGA Boulevard 
Palm Beach Gardens, Florida 

GENTLEMEN: Jackets Required 
Luncheon & 
Registration Fee: 
• If paid before April 15: 
$35 for representatives of 
USGA Member 
Clubs and Courses. 
$45 each for other guests. • 

First Annual 
South Florida 

Turfgrass 
Workshop 

and Exposition 
DATE 

Thursday, April 14, 1988 
NOTE: THAT THIS DATE HAS BEEN 

CHANGED FROM ORIGINAL 

TIME 
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

PLACE 
Rolling Hills Golf Resort 

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 

WHO 
South Florida GCSA 

I FAS, Ft. Lauderdale Center • 

NEW BORN 
Robert and Pamela Jacks (Golf Course 
Superintendent at St. Andrews County Club 
in Boca Raton) proudly announces the birth 
of their son, Gregory Robert on January 16th, 
weighing in at 7 lbs., 3 oz. and growing 
everyday. 

John and Susan Majewski (Golf Course 
Superintendent at North Palm Beach 
Country Club) are proud to announce the 
birth of their new baby girl Anna Marie, born 
on January 21st, weighing 7 lbs., 1 oz. • 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

Mar. 9 North Florida chapter meeting, 
Turkey Creek C.C. Alachua 

Mar. 17 Central Florida chapter meeting, 
Spruce Creek, Daytona 

Mar. 8 Treasure Coast chapter meeting, 
Monte Carlo C.C. Ft. Pierce 

March 8 South Florida chapter meeting, 
Coral Springs C.C. 

Mar. 10 Palm Beach chapter meeting, 
North Palm Beach C.C. 

Apr. 3-9 Florida Golf Week 
Apr. 11 Everglades chapter meeting, 

Del Tura G.C., Fort Meyers 
Apr. 12 North Florida chapter meeting, 

Hyde Park G.C. 
Apr. 14 SFTW&E, Rolling Hills Golf 

Resort, Ft. Lauderdale 
Apr. 21 USGA Conference, JDM C.C. 

Palm Beach Gardens 
May 22-23 POA Annual Golf Classic, 

Naples Beach Hotel 

New Blazers 
Are Coming 

It's unaminous! The FGCSA Board Members 
have approved a new blazer to be used as 
the official FGCSA jacket. It is a light green 
55% Dacron Polyester, 45% Worsted Wool 
blazer, style #5433. The cost will be $84.50 
plus handling and freight. Any FGCSA 
member who would like to purchase the 
new jacket in time for the next get together at 
the POA, should call directly to the supplier 
at (817) 430-3929. The jacket will be sent 
C.O.D. to your home within six weeks. 
FGCSA crests to be worn with the jacket are 
available through the FGCSA office. • 

COME ON OVER. . . 
The Golfs On Me 

Kerry Son (former Golf Course Superinten-
dent at Kings Pointe Golf Course in Delray 
Beach, FL) has moved overseas. 

Kerry wishes to extend his invitation to all 
his friends to come on over and join him for 
a chapter meeting at the new EMIRATES 
GOLF CLUB at DUBAI on April 1, 1988. 

Meeting to start at 10:00 a.m. sharp. 

Green fee and cart — complimentary. 
(You must supply your own transportation.) 
RSVP required. 

Contact Kerry Son 
P.O. Box 12188 
Dubai 
United Arab Emirates 
TEL: 378000 
TIX 47217 
Momak EM FAX 372841 

(Remember, the meeting is April 1st) • 
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FGCSA Secretary 
Mrs. Mane Roberts 
1760 N.W. Pine Lake Drive 
Stuart, FL 34994 
(ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED) 
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